## **Presidents Report**

With only 41 days that have passed since our last meeting at headquarters, my report is brief.

- 1) Governance committee was diligent on getting nominations on all director positions up for election or nominated/confirmed positions (with the exception of region 6).
- 2) NCSG/CSIA has purchased their new database system and implementation and training is taking place in regards to the transition.
- 3) Our Executive Director as directed by the board last September has found the company that will implement the needed industry wide survey to hopefully give us the insight we need to be more diligent with our strategic planning. Hopes are to have this information in January 2012.

I know right now everyone is very busy in their own businesses; however, I would like to remind directors to be communicative on the board list and Dashboard.

The upcoming November 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2011 board meeting (via phone conference), will be our last official meeting prior to convention in Orlando. I look forward to the committee reports.

Jay Walker NCSG President